# PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 18/3/2015

<u>ATTENDANCE</u> Clirs. Dolley, Heap, Martin and Warne, APOLOGIES.

Cllrs Harris, D. Floyd, S. Floyd and County Councillor D. Pugh.

**DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST** 

none.

## **PUBLIC FORUM**

There was one member of the public present. Mr Warwick questioned if the Parish Council had acted correctly in approving the new building in the Row. Mr Warwick and his neighbours believe that the new building is out of proportion to the neighbouring buildings and that the parking is inadequate. The Parish Council responded by stating they believe the parking to be satisfactory when the builders vehicles and equipment were removed but noted that in their response to Cornwall Council in respect of the planning application they had stated that the plans were inadequate. Accordingly the Parish Council agreed to write to Cornwall Council planning department seeking a reply to the Parish Council's concerns regarding the inadequacy of the plans. Mr Warwick thanked the Parish Council for their efforts.

## **MINUTES**

The Minutes of 18th February 2015 Council meeting were accepted unanimously.

### **MATTERS ARISING**

none.

## **PLANNING PERMISSION**

The Clerk was asked to contact Cornwall Council requesting that the Parish Council be informed when a recommendation for approval or objection by the Parish Council was overturned by Cornwall Council.

### **SOLAR FARM**

Cllr Martin explained that he had been in regular contact with Cornwall Council commenting on the damage, mud and obstruction to local roads caused by the Contractors vehicles. Cllr Martin provided copies of emails and photographs indicating the extent of the problem and responses from Cornwall Council's enforcement team. The Clerk was asked to contact Cornwall Council to seek assurance that monies were obtained from the Contractor to remedy the damage prior to the Contractor leaving the site.

#### **FINANCE**

The Council approved payments of £720 as Clerk's salary and £180 to the Inland Revenue.

The Bank position of current account £468 and deposit £1,833 was noted.

#### STANDARDS TRAINING

The Council received in house training from the Clerk in respect of Standards.

## **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

The Clerk was asked to organise a safety check on the playground equipment and to seek advice on signage.

Cllr Martin agreed to continue as the representative on the Village Hall Committee. It was noted that the owners of the field bordering the road at the top of the Village had undertaken to trim the hedges. Cllr Martin pointed out the existence of the facility on Cornwall Council's web site to report problems such as pot holes or uncut hedges.

Chairman I	Mr. Dolley	y
------------	------------	---